
Minutes 2023 05-30 
 
 
Meeting called to order 7:00 PM by President Glen R 
 
15 members present,  1 visitors:  Doug Lindauer,  no new members 
 
APRIL MEETING MINUTES:  Secretary reported the April minutes were sent out with the May meeting 
agenda.  Four new members were added since the April meeting.   Phil Swihart moved and Anthony Hall 
seconded the April minutes be accepted.  A verbal vote was taken and the minutes were accepted. 
 
NOTE Member pins (Leader Club) for Club Members will be handed out at the June Meeting 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: Anthony presented May Breakdown: Beginning Balance: $7,275.50 Income $3,454.00 
Expenses $1,008.88 Account balance $9,720.62 plus $5,000.00 CD. Bank balance $14,720.6 
 

OLD BUSINESS: 
1) FIELD IMPROVEMENT STATUS: Glen reported the club has received our grant from AMA. The 
check for $2,112.00 has been deposited. 
2) EVENTS RECOGNITION AMA: Glen reported that we received $150.00 for mentioning the AMA 
when we advertised on TV for our Spring Event. 
3) SPA EVENT: Glen mentioned the up-coming event is June 24 and 25. Vic asked Glen to pass on 
several needs for the event.   First, he sent a flier to Glen who gave it to DJ Brooks for the 
newsletter.   He needs several spotters, 2 Field Marshalls. (Glen will notify Keith Nelson)   Also, 
someone to input scores while the score keeper is flying, and a couple of shelters.   Also Glen 
reported Ed Ritsko will supply prizes of some type for the competition. 
NOTE: Glen mentioned from now on all promotions through AMA will be done electronically on line 
because of changes made by AMA to their Web Site. The work will be handled by an officer each 
promotion. Also, we need to plan for each project keeping all records and receipts necessary to 
prove all aspects of the work to the AMA making sure all receipts pertain ONLY to each project 
separately. 
NOTE: Tim Edwards reminded the club he is requesting as many fliers as possible to perform for a 
group known as “Fantastic Friends” either the first(1) or second(8th) Tuesday in August. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
1) BUDGET COMMITTEE: Glen asked Anthony if he had any other members in his committee. He 
said he did not.  A request went out for volunteers and Dale Vincent volunteered. 
 
NOTE: Glen added a thank you to all the members who flew for the seniors. He suggested to his 
contact, Jennifer, that she may wish to contact the Bluff City seniors and invite them to our next get 
together with the seniors, or perhaps invite all to our facility. 
 
NOTE: David Jones reported that the runways have numbered signs now. Runway #2 if you land left 
to right and runway #22 if you land right to left. The signs are on cards mounted on fence post at 
the end of each runway. 
 



SPECIAL SHOW AND TELL: Doug Lindauer led a show and tell by presenting his new program which 
will be for sale by the end of 2023. His program will provide data for flights of aircraft and battery 
usage and longevity. 
 
AUCTION: Eddie Cline auctioned off his Black stick aircraft. The winner was Boyd Vanpelt. 
 
MOTION TO ADJOURN: Tony Ledford moved to adjourn Anthony Hall seconded Meeting was 
adjourned 
at 7:46PM 


